BF Steering Committee Minutes 30 March, 2006 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell, Bob Lerch, 
Meeting ran 3 hours
Terry mentioned that EPT sampling was underway, with the majority of the sites yet to be done.  There was some discussion of the value of sampling Rock Bridge Creek and exactly where to sample (upstream vs. downstream of Rock Bridge). The committee agreed that it wanted to sample RBC.  Even though it is not directly comparable to other surface streams, it is still important to have this data for future comparisons.   Terry will double-check with Kathy Doisy about exactly where to sample. 
Stakeholder Committee:


The previous Stakeholder meeting was briefly discussed. They broke into subgroups to discuss how to transform conflicting vision elements into achievable goals. At the end, Ms. Pope brought up two issues that were very important to her: 1) that she had been verbally attacked outside of a meeting; and 2) that it was crucial that land use planning include estimates of what the housing burden for the watershed would be without any new regulations in order to determine their impact. Ms. Van Gorp mentioned that if this group is going to fight about impervious surface limits, they might as well do it now. The Steering Committee talked about how that might not be the case, and it would be a good idea for someone from the city to discuss their Level of Service method for evaluating stormwater management plans. 


The agenda was set for their next meeting, wherein they will complete resolving of conflicting elements, talk about housing estimates and land use planning, and see what are the obstacles to the vision elements becoming achievable goals.
On-site Sewer Workshops:

Terry briefly discussed the two upcoming workshops. "Onsite sewage system course for professionals in real estate", will be on April 24th from 9-4 at the Columbia Board of REALTORS. This full day course led by UMC-Extension provides in-depth discussion of various aspects of onsite sewage systems, including regulations, site selection, operation and maintenance, loan evaluations, and more. There will be professional development hours/continuing education credits for REALTORS, engineers, real estate appraisers, home inspectors, land surveyors, architects, and onsite inspectors and evaluators.

The second workshop will be April 22nd from 9 a.m. - noon at UMC-Bradford Farms. Dr. Randy Miles from UMC-Soils will introduce the public to onsite sewer systems and some alternative designs that protect water quality. Breakfast will be provided.  The group decided the name “What happens when you flush?” is a good title because it entices people to think about it and get them curious about the workshop. We also agreed that it would be good to have an extra incentive to get people to come, which is providing vouchers worth up to $125 for pump-out cost-share. 
Cost-share Program:

The committee agreed that the allocation of funding that we previously discussed was the one that we wanted to pursue. 

The group briefly discussed a development that recently had its concept review. This development, between Rock Bridge MSP and Rt. K, is an excellent opportunity to partner in doing a LID project. Terry and Bill have met with the engineering firm to discuss it, and they seem interested in pursuing it.  Bill mentioned that RBMSP staff should get any recommendations to County Planning about what they would like to see occur for the development to proceed. 

The committee decided to document discussion of each application, including approval/denial/deferral, and the benefits of each project. We then discussed the 4 applications received (see separate writeups for these).

Additional Science in Plan:

Roxie mentioned that the science we are currently intending on including in the plan does not directly assess the cave life. There was lengthy discussion about what would be included.  The group agreed that it would be a good idea to include scientific info on the subsurface streams’ biota since we are including that of the surface streams. Roxie will start this writeup. 
Earth Day:

 
Terry as asking for some help staffing the booth. Bob said he could probably do a little bit, and Roxie mentioned that Kat could might be able to help out. 

Next Steering Committee meeting:

April 26th, 9 a.m. in room 139 of the Government Center

